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DRAFT 
MINUTES OF THE CORSTON PARISH COUNCIL MEETING: 21stSEPTEMBER 2015 
1.  COUNCILLORS PRESENT 
Malcolm McDowall, the Chairman of the Corston Parish Council welcomed Councillors Gary Breckon, Susan Charles, John Twist and Ward Councillors Sally Davis to the meeting. 
2.  APLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
Councillors Sheila Thomas and Gina Wynne had both offered their apologies for unavoidable absence from the Council meeting that were accepted by the Council. 
3.  PARISHIONERS IN ATTENDANCE:  THE CLERK
The Chairman welcomed the following parishioners to the meeting:  Anthony Acton, Margaret Dunn, Elizabeth Freeman, Diane Phillips and Colin Williams.
4. DECLARATION OF COUNCILLOR’S PERSONAL INTERESTS IN THE AGENDA ITEMS AND PARISH COUNCIL BUSINESS 
The Councillors made no declarations of personal interests in the agenda items, or Parish Council business.
5.  CONFIRMATION OF THE MINUTES OF THE CORSTON PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 13thJULY 2015  
The Minutes were agreed and then signed by the Chairman.
6.  THE RESIGNATION OF MALCOLM McDOWALL, THE CHAIRMAN OF THE CORSTON PARISH COUNCIL

Malcolm McDowall, the Chairman of the Corston Parish Council said that, because he had recently moved from the Parish, he regrettably had no option but to resign from the Parish Council.  Malcolm said that he had enjoyed working as a Councillor for the past seven and a half years and would miss the camaraderie he had experienced with all of the other Councillors.  He was sure that the Council would continue with its endeavours to look after the best interests of the Corston Parish and he then stepped down and handed over the Chair over to the Vice-Chairman, Councillor John Twist. 
John Twist said that he was very sorry that Malcolm had no option but to resign from the Parish Council and, on behalf of the Parish Council and Parishioners, thanked him for his positive leadership as the Chairman over the past seven years, during which time he had spearheaded many improvements to the benefit of the Parish.  On behalf of the Councillors, John presented Malcolm with a card and personal gift for him and his wife Liz to enjoy and wished them the very best for their new life in Bishop Sutton.
After the presentation to Malcolm, Councillor John Twist advised the meeting that, following Malcolm’s resignation, he would be happy to assume the role of Chairman of the Parish Council until the annual elections at the Council’s AGM in May 2016.  The Council unanimously agreed by a show of hands, to elect Councillor John Twist as the Corston Parish Chairman until May 2016. The Chairman reminded the meeting that following Malcolm’s resignation the Council was two councillors short of its allocated posts and would endeavour to find new councillors.  Parishioner Richard Blows then volunteered to join the Council.  The Chairman thanked Richard for applying to be co-opted to the Council.  The Clerk would initiate the necessary formal action. ACTION: CLERK                         
7.   GENERAL ACTIONS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES OF 13th SEPTEMBER 2015
Para 12:  The siting of a seat in memory of Terry Miller:  Councillor Wynne
In Councillor Wynne’s absence the Chairman said that the action would be carried forward to the next meeting of the Council.                                                               ACTION:  COUNCILLOR WYNNE 
Agenda Item 7:  The Housing Development Boundary, Green Spaces, Conservation Area:  The Clerk
The Clerk said that he still expected B&NES to issue a document in the autumn about the next stage of their review of the Corston Conservation Area.                                                   ACTION:  CLERK  
END OF GENERAL ACTIONS FROM THE MINUTES OF 13TH SEPTEMBER 2015
8.  FINANCIAL BUSINESS
a)  Review of the financial actions from the Minutes of 13thSeptember 2015
Renewal of the Parish Council’s mandatory cheque signatories: The Clerk

The Clerk was still waiting for Lloyds Bank to send new forms.                            ACTION:  CLERK
The purchase of a VAS unit on the A39:  The Clerk

As agreed at the previous Council meeting the Clerk had paid B&NES £2100 for the purchase and installation of a VAS unit on the A39 near the Bybrook Bridge and the cheque had been debited from the Council’s bank account on 4thSeptember.  The Chairman asked the Clerk to obtain the traffic speed data on which B&NES had based their decision to not fund this VAS unit. ACTION:  CLERK
The purchase of four replacement swing seats in the Play Area:  The Chairman

The Clerk advised the meeting that Malcolm McDowall, the former Chairman of the Parish Council, had discussed the subject with Mrs Elizabeth Acton and she had agreed that there is a need to replace the four damaged seats.  Subsequently, a request for a grant had been sent to Sally Davis, our Ward Councillor.  The Clerk will progress the case.                                                 ACTION:  CLERK END OF FINANCIAL ACTIONS FROM THE MINUTES OF 13THSEPTEMBER 2015 
b)   Review of the General Fund and the Bank reconciliation:  The Clerk

The Council accepted the Clerk’s verbatim summary of the accounts.  
c)   Forecast of future income and expenditure:  The Clerk

i)  Review of the Playing Field issues and maintenance costs

The Chairman said that most of the repairs in the Play Area had been completed and an invoice was awaited.  After discussion, the Council agreed that a concrete apron should be constructed at the Meadlands entrance to the Playing Field to enable easier access for wheelchairs, prams and cars etc.  The Clerk would arrange for a quote to be submitted for the work.                        ACTION:  CLERK  
ii)  Refund of VAT from HMRC

The Clerk advised that he would submit a claim to HMRC for a refund of £500 (approx) VAT payments made by the Parish Council in Financial Year 2014-2015.                     ACTION:  CLERK                                                                                     
9. PLANNING APPLICATIONS
The Council discussed the following planning applications:   

15/02676/FUL   Barn Close Cottage, The Barton.  Demolish and re-build            Permitted by B&NES
15/03823/FUL   Brookside, Wells Road.  Erection of new first floor              Supported by the Council

15/03824/LBA  Brookside, Wells Road.  External and internal alterations     Supported by the Council

15/00536/UNDEV  Preliminary submission for future development at the plot between Barton House and Laburnum Cottage, The Barton.  After discussion, the Council agreed to wait for the receipt of a detailed planning application.
10.  REVIEW OF THE NEXT EDITION OF THE CORSTONIAN:  Councillor Wynne
The Chairman said that because of the absence of Councillor Wynne, the Editor of the Corstonian, the subject would be reviewed at the next meeting of the Council.  However, as the next edition was planned for publication in October he requested the Clerk to obtain a comprehensive progress report  from the Editor.                                                                                                        ACTION:  CLERK  
11.  REVIEW OF THE CORSTON PARISH COUNCIL’S TASKS LIST
The Council reviewed and updated the Council tasks list.  Details are available on request.  
12.  REVIEW OF THE B&NES WORKS REQUESTS
The Council reviewed and updated the B&NES works list.  Details are available on request. 

13.  REPORTS OF MEETINGS ATTENDED BY COUNCILLORS                                
In the interests of the Corston Parish councillors had attended two meetings of the Bath Preservation Trust and also a meeting of the Keynsham Area Forum.  At the latter meeting the Chairman, reported that both the Police and B&NES budgets were under great pressure to make savings and reduce costs.  He was certain that these budget cuts would have a significant impact on the Parish Council over the coming months. 

14.  DISCUSSION OF THE TRANSPARENCY CODE

The Chairman advised the meeting that the Transparency Code had been introduced to provide the general public with on-line access to comprehensive Parish Council data.  Further information would be sought to establish how the Corston Parish Council should respond to the new legislation. This subject will be reviewed at the next Council meeting.  Councillors will be provided with a copy of the legislation before the next meeting of the Parish Council.                                       ACTION:  CLERK 
15.  ISSUES RAISED BY PARISHIONERS:  The Clerk
a)  The Clerk said that several hedges and plants had overgrown the boundaries of individual properties and all residents were requested to cut back any plants that hung over pavements. 
b)  The Clerk had found a large heap of mainly garden rubbish adjacent to the new path leading to the Brook and action was in hand  remove it.  
c)  Complaints had been made to the Clerk about dogs running loose on the Playing Field.  After discussion the Council agreed that, providing dog owners kept control of their dogs and cleared any mess, the rules should be realistically amended.                                                      ACTION:  CLERK
16. THE CLERK’S REPORTS
The Clerk advised the Council about the following subjects:

a) The Council agreed that there was no suitable location in the village for the Great Western Air Ambulance charity clothes bank.
b)  B&NES are due to replace the bus shelter damaged by an accident..

17.  THE DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING
The next Council meeting will be held in the village hall on 30thNovember 2015.
Signature  ................................................. Date  .......................................                      

Chairman of Corston Parish Council Copies to: All Corston Parish Councillors and Mrs Sally Davis, Ward Councillor and approximately 85 Parishioners via the Parish Council Group email list, other individuals and organisations in the Parish and the Parish Council notice board.  
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